
 
                        11    The Silver Panther Newsletter


The Silver Panther Newsletter         JULY 2012
THE SILVER PANTHER



       Summer Edition
     [image: image2.png]



A Note from the Facilitator

Hello and thank you for taking the time to read the summer edition of the “Silver Panther”, a newsletter brought to you by the Statewide Coalition of Presidents of Resident Councils (SCPRC) and The Long Term Care Ombudsman Program (LTCOP).  

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself.  My name is Thomas Pantaleo and I am one of the Regional Ombudsman for the LTCOP.  Prior to being assigned as facilitator to the newsletter, the position was in the very capable hands of my colleague, Cristina MacGillis who is also a Regional Ombudsman.  Working closely with the SCPRC, Cristina was instrumental in the development and distribution of the Silver Panther.  Desiree Pina, our administrative assistant continues to take on the responsibility of setting up the physical layout and coordinating the various articles authored by staff, SCPRC members and other contributors from the community. The newsletter is designed to help keep you abreast of the current issues that affect you, the residents of Connecticut nursing facilities.

  I invite you to contact us with suggestions of articles you would like to see in future issues.  You may contact us through email at www.ltcop.ct.gov or send a letter to DSS/Long Term Care Ombudsman Program, 25 Sigourney Street, Hartford, CT 06106.

Our goal:

Improving residents’ lives through accurate and meaningful communication.

Best Regards,

Thomas Pantaleo 

Desiree Pina 

and the

SCPRC Executive Board Members

Grace Bligé-Curry; Karen Hawley;

  Ronnie Martin; Brian Capshaw, Mary DePasquale
LEGISLATIVE WRAP-UP 2012 SCPRC

By Brian Capshaw

The Statewide Coalition of Presidents of Resident Councils, representing Connecticut’s 26,000 nursing home residents, had a very successful legislative session in 2012, working with the full support of the State Ombudsman’s Office.  We started in early January, mailing 22 members of the appropriations committee regarding our Personal Needs Allowance (PNA).  In mid-January we had our 7 item agenda put in all 186 legislator mailboxes.  In early February we were fortunate enough to have a meeting with 2 members of the Aging Committee, Representative Michelle Cook (D) and Representative Joseph Serra (D), to discuss our agenda, later that day we also met with a ranking member of the Human Services Committee, Senator Joe Markley (R).  

We felt confident we had support on 4 of 7 items, with a 5th item pending.  Senator Markley agreed to take our recommendation on nursing home staffing levels to the office of fiscal analysis to see if a bill would cost the state millions of dollars.  The numbers from the office of fiscal analysis were positive but came back too late in the session to submit a bill. When the legislative session began February 8th we waited to see what bills would be put forth on our behalf.  

The Aging Committee put forth 4 bills on our behalf.  Senate Bill (SB) 139 which requires nursing homes to notify residents if the home goes into receivership or files for bankruptcy, SB 140 which would require all nursing homes to form a grievance committee consisting of 2 office staff and 1 resident, SB 137 which would require all nursing home staff to receive 1 hour of training on fear of retaliation, and House Bill (HB) 5215 increasing the monthly (PNA) from $60 to $65. Also 2 members of the Human Services Committee put forth bills on the PNA.  Senator Andrew Roraback (R) put forth a bill with exactly what we asked for raising the PNA to $71.50 and Representative Clark Chapin (R) put forth a bill raising the PNA to $69.  As the session moved forward the first chance for our coalition to testify came in front of the Appropriations Committee, where we made our pitch to restore and increase the PNA to $71.50.  Representative Jack Thompson (D) gave us thumbs up when we finished.  The second opportunity to testify came February 28th in front of the Aging Committee. 

We testified on all four bills SB 137, SB 139, SB 140 and HB 5215 as well as SB 177, which dealt with holding nursing home owners financially liable for abuse and neglect of residents and SB 176 concerning comfortable and safe temperatures in nursing homes.  We also presented them with over 700 resident signatures we gathered from over 40 nursing homes on our PNA.
Several individuals testified on our behalf including Nancy Shaffer the State Ombudsman.  The third and final opportunity to testify came in front of the Human Services Committee on March 13th regarding the PNA.  The testimony was well received by Representative Peter Tercyak (D) and Representative Lile Gibbons (R).  The first votes on our bills came March 8th when the Aging Committee passed all six bills, SB 137,139,140,176,177 and HB 5215.  All senate bills were forwarded to the Public Health Committee and HB 5215, on PNA was sent to the Appropriations Committee.  

Unfortunately the Appropriations Committee and Human Services Committee failed to act on any of the PNA bills despite repeated phone calls and our monthly PNA will remain at $60 for another year.  In late March the Human Services Committee moved  4 of the 5 bills to the senate floor, they felt 5 was too many so SB 140 on grievance committees did not make it out of committee.  On April 13th with the help of regional ombudsman Maggie Ewald, we committed to a full day of lobbying at the capital, including several senators and representatives as the Lieutenant Governor and Governor’s office.  At each stop we filled out visitor forms regarding our agenda. 

In mid-April SB 139 and SB 176 both passed the senate and were sent to the house for a vote.  SB 137 and SB 177 struggled with republican opposition.  In late April we received a call from a representative of the governors’ office wanting to sit down and discuss our bills.  On April 27th Brian Capshaw from the coalition and Nancy Shaffer the State Ombudsman sat with Anne Foley from the Governors’ and discussed our bills in the process.  She stated the Governor did not have a problem with any of the bills if they came to his desk.  We also talked about the PNA increase and other topics to lay ground work for next year.  Also late April the house also passed SB 139 and was headed to the Governor.  As the session came near its end on May 9th, we waited to see how the rest of our bills would fair.  After several attempts by Nancy Shaffer to revive SB 137 the good news finally came.  On May 8th we watched on CT-N television as Senator Edith Prague (D) worked a deal with Senator John McKinney (R) to combine SB 137 and SB 177 and it passed with a 34-0 vote.  

Cheers went up as the first ever bill in the nation on fear of retaliation passed the senate.  The bill was then sent to the house for a vote.  Unfortunately that’s where the remaining bills died in the house.  In the end Governor Dannel Malloy signed SB 139 on financial stability into law.  In the end we felt it was a very productive legislative session, many more legislators are aware of whom we are and that we vote and should be heard.

EXECUTIVE BOARD SUBMITS TESTIMONY TO SENATOR BLUMENTHAL

Testimony for special committee on aging July 2nd 2012

Next steps for patient safety:  Assuring high value health care across all sites of care

Hello my name is Brian Capshaw and I live at Aurora Senior Living of East Hartford a nursing home.  I’m submitting testimony on behalf of the Statewide Coalition of Presidents of Resident Councils representing all 26,000 Connecticut nursing home residents.  To the distinguished members of the special committee on aging, as a nursing home resident I’m pleased to submit written testimony for the record in two areas of resident safety in nursing homes.

The first deals with nursing home staffing levels, the federal government does not have guidelines in this area.  The individual states are able to set their own laws on this issue.  The relationship between nursing home staffing levels and resident safety is well established, the more staff that is available the less likely residents are too fall, thus reducing the number of residents having to be sent to the hospital.  The Connecticut law requires nursing home staffing levels result in 1.90 (second lowest in the country) total nurse and nurse’s aide hours per resident per day (HPRD).  The average in the fifty states is 2.50 HPRD.  The federal government needs to establish guidelines that states should follow with meaningful staffing levels that result in higher HPRD ratios and better resident safety.

The second area deals with civil monetary penalties assessed against nursing homes, the individual states are allowed to set their own maximum fines they can levy against a nursing home.  The fines vary widely from California where the maximum fine is $100,000 to Connecticut where the maximum fine is $3,000.   We’d like to see some type of federal guidelines in this area especially when the nursing home is responsible for causing a residents death.  The last three instances in Connecticut where a resident died because safety guidelines were not followed resulted in an average state fine of $560.  We’ve looked at the average fine from ten other states where the nursing home caused the death of a resident and the average fine was $18,000.   The federal government needs meaningful guidelines in this area so nursing homes will be held accountable when they fail to provide a safe environment for residents to live.

I’d like to thank the members of the special committee on aging for allowing us to submit testimony on these very important issues regarding resident safety in nursing homes.

Brian Capshaw

Resident Council President Aurora Senior Living of East Hartford

Executive Board Member Statewide Coalition of Presidents of Resident Councils Connecticut

ELECTION DAY IS NOVEMBER 6, 2012

Is your nursing home ready to vote this November?

We are not only voting for President, we are voting for Senators and Congressmen to represent us in Washington.

We are also electing a new Connecticut Legislature that will represent the needs of all nursing home residents.

We are asking all Resident Council presidents to talk to their Recreation Director and find out if residents need to register to vote.

The local registrar will come to your nursing home with absentee ballots.
This is one of the many ways we can get our voices heard.

SO
 LET’S PROMOTE
 OUR
 RIGHT TO VOTE!
Select Committee on Aging

 Hearing On Patient Safety

 Held in

 Connecticut

Article was featured in “The Gazette” July 2012 edition

On July 2nd 2012, Senator Richard Blumenthal (D-CT) held a Senate Committee on Aging Hearing on Patient Safety in Connecticut.  The panel at the hearing answered some written questions from Consumer Voice member and resident in Connecticut Brian Capshaw.  Brian is also a member of the State Coalition of Presidents of Resident Councils.

In response to his question about nursing home staffing levels, Jean Rexford, Director of the Connecticut Center for Patient Safety, stated that there had been a consumer drive in California to raise staffing levels, and her group[s would support the same effort in Connecticut.

In response to his question about civil monetary penalties, Jean Rexford stated that the fine for cruelty to animals is higher than the fine for causing a residents death in nursing homes.  She is working on the issue and plans on sharing information with the Senator’s office and with the Connecticut legislature in the next session. 

CONSUMER VOICE FACEBOOK FRIDAY
Will You Join Us for Facebook First Friday?
Join the Consumer Voice on the first Friday of every month for a lively and interactive discussion on a number of long-term care topics.  From 9am – 3pm ET, we will chat on our Facebook wall about issues that matter to you (and us!) the most.  First question posted at 9am...  You just pop on and respond as much or as little as you would like (respond throughout the day or just come by one time for 5 minutes and answer a question!).This is completely FREE and open to anyone in the public who would like to participate.

What do I have to do?  
Just go to our Facebook page ahead of time or on Facebook First Friday and press the “like” button in the upper right of your browser (near our organization's name).  If you already have a Facebook account, you can get started right away, otherwise it will prompt you to create one.  You’ll see our questions right there on the main page.  Jump in and participate! 
What’s in it for me?
Great dialogue with your fellow advocates….and an incentive.  Each Facebook First Friday, we’ll pick a winner based on our favorite comment of the day and will reveal the winner and prize on our Facebook page.  Prizes will vary, but could include:  electronics, free memberships, gift certificates, Consumer Voice publications, t-shirts and more!
Have an idea for a question we should ask on Facebook Friday?  
Email us and we might use it!
Save the Date

THE 16TH  ANNUAL VOICES FORUM
Thursday

 OCTOBER 11TH 2012

INFORMATION FOR YOUR FAMILIES

FAMILY COUNCIL FORUM

Monday

 OCTOBER 15TH 2012

The Office of the State Long Term Care Ombudsman will hold its first FAMILY FORUM on Monday October 15, 2012 at the Aqua Turf in Southington.  We invite family members of individuals living in long term care settings throughout Connecticut and members of the community that may be considering such options for a friend or relative to join us to gather insight into federal and state initiatives to improve the quality of care and quality of life of our long term care residents and gain an understanding of the long term care system.

Submitted by Karen Hawley
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NANCY B. SHAFFER - STATE LONG TERM CARE OMBUDSMAN

860- 424-5200

Desiree Pina - Administrative Assistant

860-424-5239

CONTACT YOUR REGIONAL OMBUDSMAN

TOLL FREE NUMBER - 1-866-388-1888

REGION I WESTERN

INTAKE NUMBER 203-597-4181

Sheila Hayden - Intake Coordinator

Regional Ombudsmen

Kim Massey, Dan Lerman & Mairead Phillips
REGION II SOUTHERN

INTAKE NUMBER 860-823-3366
Stephanie Booth - Intake Coordinator 

Regional Ombudsmen

Brenda Torres, Brenda Foreman & Thomas Pantaleo

REGION III NORTHERN

 INTAKE NUMBER 860-424-5221

Charlene Thompson - Intake Coordinator

Regional Ombudsmen

Michael Michalski, Cristina MacGillis & Maggie Ewald
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